

Parish of Saint Joseph Malvern

Worcestershire

Archdiocese of Birmingham Registered Charity 234216



125 Newtown Road, Malvern, Worcestershire WR14 1PF

https://www.stjosephsmalvern.org

Donations: https://donate.mydona.com/st-josephs-rc-church-malvern

Please see our website for more news, live stream masses, reflections, and family activities.

Parish Priest: Fr. Nazarius Mgungwe

Parish Administrator: Nazzarena Wood
E-mail: fr.nazarius.mgungwe@rcaob.org.uk

E-mail: stjoseph.malvern@rcaob.org.uk

Tel: 01684 574250 Tel: 01684 574250

PAC Chairman Edd Hogan St Joseph's School: Headteacher: Thérèse Langford

Tel: 07500 639308 Tel: 01684 573016

Parish Safeguarding Rep: Kevin Douglas School Secretary: Charlotte Wilkinson

Tel: 01886 832468 Tel: 01684 573016

Health & Safety: & Room Bookings: Sue Stubbings Co-Chairs of Governors: Chris Park & Maggie Griffiths

el: 01684 541716 Tel: 01684 573016

The Parish operates in accordance with Statutory Safeguarding Guidance and the National and Archdioceses policies & procedures at all times. Our Parish Safeguarding Representative is Kevin Douglas. They can be contacted at: sg.stjoseph.malvern@rcaob.org.uk or alternatively the Diocesan Safeguarding team can be contacted on 0121 230 6240/ safeguarding@rcaob.org.uk if you have any concern.

ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR B 15th - 16th June 2024 Parish Mass Book Page 95

DAY	DATE	DETAILS OF THE DAY	TIME	MASS/SERVICE	INTENTION
Sat	15	FERIA IN ORDINARY TIME	10.00am	Holy Mass	Intentions of Sr. Sylvian (Pauline Kirton)
Sat	15	EVE OF ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	6.00pm	Holy Mass – Live streamed	Dorothy Brookes ⊕ (Sue Whitteron)
Sun	16	ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	11.00am	Holy Mass – Live streamed	Ted Lawrence ⊕ (Gemma Lawrence)
Mon	17	FERIA IN ORDINARY TIME	12noon	Service by Roger Watson – Live streamed	
Tue	18	DEDICATION OF THE CATHEDRAL		NO MASS	
Thur	20	Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament	10am- 6.45pm	In Church	
Thur	20	FERIA INORDINARY TIME	7.00pm	Service by Deacon Sean Duffy – Live streamed	
Fri	21	MEMORIAL OF ST ALOYSIUS GONZAGA, RELIGIOUS	9.15am	Service by Deacon Sean Duffy Holly Class Service of the Word & Communion	
Sat	22	EVE OF TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	4.00pm 5.00pm	Blackmore Park St Wulstan's	
Sun	23	TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	9.00am 10.30am	Upton on Severn St Wulstan's	

HOLY MASS AT ST JOSEPH'S is livestreamed on some days via YouTube:

https://www.youtube.com/@stjosephs.rcparish.malvernuk_or https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCq9QGYz7CmmPDRxzmT_tto

- Pope's Prayer Intention for June: For Migrants fleeing from war or hunger, forced to undertake journeys full of danger and violence, find welcome and opportunities in the countries that receive them.
- Fr Naz hears confession in the Confessional from 10:30am until 11 am on Saturdays or by appointment.
- * GOSPEL SHARE GROUP meets every Friday in the McEnnis Room at 7.30 pm for one hour. Please come and join in.





PLEASE PRAY FOR the sick & housebound of St Joseph's parish: Clare Gray, Michael Nealon, Anne Wiseman, Martin Burger, Anne-Marie Elder, Margaret Coleman, Jessica, Christine Smith and Elizabeth Docker. We include all those in hospitals, nursing homes & their own homes. Our Lady, health of the sick, pray for them. Amen.

Second Collection Sunday 16th June for the Day of Life.

ANNIVERSARY OF DEATHS: Please pray for the repose of the souls whose anniversary is at this time: Patricia Rooney, Nina Pereira Nunes, Alexander Melroy.

IMPORANT NOTICE - Father Naz is off on a well-deserved holiday to see all in family in Malawi– he will be away from 17th June to 19th July. * For any emergencies regarding a sacrament of the sick or funerals please contact Father Patrick Lobo. * For the unlikely emergencies needing attention of any authority outside the parish please contact Deacon Sean Duffey at 07913 163696 or email dcn.sean.duffy@rcaob.org.uk

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

Congratulations to those celebrating their wedding anniversaries this week: Sheila & Greville Sheringham, Alice & Simon Kerby

Colwall Community Choir is performing its summer concert on Saturday 29 June at 7.30pm. This year we are performing hits from the musicals. There will be a guest saxophone quartet play in too. The choir members lay on a sumptuous buffet for the interval refreshments, and it is a lovely summer event. A couple of us parishioners sing in the choir, and we love an audience so you would be very welcome to join us. Thank you. Anne Lewis.

THANK YOU – To all who came to our 'Tea in the Garden' last Sunday and to those who helped in any way. It was a lovely social time together, which also raised £225 for Parkinsons UK. Liz and Chris Burger.

GOING THE EXTRA MILE - All the children from reception to year 6 will be taking part on a sponsored walk to raise money for 'Father Hudson's Care'. Our aim is to raise money to support their amazing work (please see their website if you are not familiar with the charity) but also to have a time of reflection and think about how we can 'walk the extra mile' for those less fortunate than us. Please fill the sponsorship form in the narthex.

People's Edition of the New Lectionary – If you would like your own copy of the Missal with the new translations of readings, which will be used in all churches from Advent 2024, please complete the form at the back of church. We are replacing the Mass Books but would like to give you all the opportunity to purchase your own Missal should you wish. Details and costs are on the form.

100+ Club JUNE 2024 Draw

CONGRATULATIONS to the winners who are:

1st prize £100 – Monika Hill;

2nd prize £50 - Cathy Showell;

3rd prize £50 – Fr Patrick Kilggariff;

4th prize £25 - Frances Mainini;

5th prize £25 - Kevin Douglas

We have 106 numbers in the draw this month.

If you wish to add your name to the draw, please contact Sundrella Kirby (<u>sundrellakirby@gmail.com</u>) or Tina Slevin (<u>slevtina1912@hotmail.com</u>) or the parish office.

Ordination & First Mass of Rev Dave Bench – if you would like to attend Rev Dave Bench's Ordination and/or First Mass, please put your name on the sheet at the back of the church. By doing this we can have a good understanding of the numbers looking to attend and organise car sharing. The deadline for adding your name is Sunday 30th June 2024.

Collection for Rev Dave Bench – if you would like to contribute towards a gift from St Joseph's to Rev Dave Bench, please simply put your offering in an envelope marked so that we know what it is for and then put it in the weekly offertory between now and 14th July.

CHRISTIAN AID WEEK

Thank you to all who delivered Christian Aid envelopes a few weeks ago. I have sent off £879.80 off to Christian Aid. That includes the church collection and the Christian Aid envelopes. If you still have a red Christian Aid bag, I would be grateful if you could bring them in as Christian Aid doesn't provide them now. Win Crawford

GENERAL ELECTION – The Bishops' Conference have created a webpage on their website with information about the issues important to Catholics. Archbishop Longley would like to encourage everyone to visit the webpage which can be found here: https://www.cbcew.org.uk/election24/

Malvern Hills Food Bank – Please remember the needs of the Food Bank – they do an amazing job. Drop off points are Waitrose, Morrisons, Lidl Malvern Link, Co-op Malvern Link, Co-op Upton, Warner's Upton, Sainsbury's Malvern Vale, One Stop Shops (Pickersleigh Road, Barnards Green and Poolbrook), Greenlink Organic Foods and Just So Barnards Green which are regularly emptied, and any donations of food can be left in one of these.

Please keep donating from our general shopping list which can be found on our website which is regularly updated: https://malvernhills.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/

Thank you.

DAY FOR LIFE 2024

The celebration of Day of Life will take place over the weekend of 15/16 June 2024. Resources for the Day can be found here: https://www.cbcew.org.uk/day-for-life/

WELLSPRING LEDBURY - QUIET DAY

The Wellspring are hosting another Quiet Day on Saturday 15th June, called 'Trust in God's Protection', based on Psalm 91. To find out more, or to book your place, visit https://www.thewellspring.uk/events or phone 01531 635727